
 

Jubilee Jottings 

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club                 January 2021 
 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

 

    
 

 

  PLEASE REPAIR PITCH MARKS AND DIVOTS, THANKYOU.   

 

 

~  The Longest Day  ~ 
As some of you may know a few weeks ago there was 4 of us, myself (Dylan Pool), Willem Love, Kyle 

Bridgeman and Sean Walpole took on the Longest Day of golf. The weather gods were on our side and 

thankfully it wasn't stinking hot. 
 

We hit off at 6am stopped after 36 holes for 20 minutes or so for lunch then headed back out again for the 

second half. Eventually after what seemed like the finish line was so far away, we putted out of the 18th green 

for the last time at 6:26pm. 
 

Thanks to everyone personally who donated and special mention to Frances Duffy and Leeanne Carmody who 

did their own longest day the week before and together with the Jubilee Ladies raised $260. 

We are thrilled to say that we raised $3678 for the Cancer Council.  

 

No doubt we will do this again next year when we have recovered. Maybe on a flatter course . Hopefully, a 

few more can participate and raise some more coin. As I'm sure we all know of someone affected by cancer. 
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                                               Linda Stone                       Rex Stephens     

 

Linda Stone 12
th

 December  4
th

 hole 

Rex Stephens (Queenscliff GC)  16
th

 Jan.  13
th

 hole 
 

 
Linda Stone achieved her third Hole in One on the 

12
th

 December, Closing Day. They have all been on 

the fourth hole.  

 

Community Raffle Summary 
From Jubilee’s allocated 300 books, 298 were 

returned and 2 books were lost. 

The income from raffle book sales was $8940 with 

an extra $30 being donated. Jubilee Golf Club’s 

overall profit will be around $6000. 

Thank you, to all the 250+ members who assisted 

with this major fundraiser. 
Joy Hester was lucky enough to win the fourth prize 

when it was drawn on Australia Day. Joy won 

a $2000 whitegoods package. This is on top of 3 first 

prizes (cars) and one second prize won by Jubilee 

members in recent years. 

Many thanks to Alan Sands who spent many hours 

co-ordinating the distribution & return of books this 

year. Thanks also to Mal White, Doug Ritchens, 

Wayne Hibberson, Russell & Linda Stone, Andy 

Walker, Gordon Hines & Chris Norris who joined 

with members of the board to distribute sets of 

books. 

No Excuse Possible 

 
Most golfers would be extremely disappointed to 

see this anywhere on our course. 

Can there possibly be any excuse for this damage.  

Do you want to find your golf ball in one of these 

divot holes next time you play? 

The answer is, ‘NO’!  

And especially after your best drive of the day. 

PLEASE 

Carry a bucket of sand 

Have a maximum of 2 practice swings 

Repair all damage done. 

Set an example in your playing group. 

 

WOW!! Oh Oh Dear!! 
 

Thurs 17
th

 December, Tamlyn’s drive on the 1st 

was the best I have seen. She hit a beautiful ball. Hit 

a rock on the bridge and boomeranged right back to 

just before the tee 🤣🤣  Lynn Gent 

 

What is the best, luckiest, funniest, or most 

unfortunate shot this month? Can you better 

Tamlyn’s effort. 

 

Golf Quip 
“If you are caught on a golf course during a storm 

and are afraid of lightning, hold up a one iron. Not 

even God can hit a one iron.” 

 —Lee Trevino 
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VETS in 2021 
We are pleased to report that normal Vets 

competition recommenced on 4/1/2021. 

 

As we are still working through these COVID19 

times there has been some small changes to the way 

we go about nominating each week. Until 

everything returns to normal, we will have someone 

in the office to collect your money and they will 

also take your name and write it on the sheet. There 

be no cards handed out or collected after the game. 

Draw will be done by the Vets Captain and tees 

allocated to start. Nominations will start at 8;00am 

and play will commence at 8;30am. There will be 

no nearest the pins until further notice. On 

completion of your round scores for both front and 

back nines plus total score are to be read out to the 

collecting official in the club rooms. 

Please note that masks must be worn at all times in 

the club rooms unless you are eating or drinking. 

 

Going forward from 25/1/2021 it has been advised 

that the Jubilee Vets will be conducted as above for 

nominations on all Mondays except for the Monday 

that have a NEDVGA event. This is usually the 

fourth Monday each month. For those that do not go 

away with the NEDVGA normal time sheet will be 

available from Ashley in the Pro shop on that day. 

 

We would like to remind all members that if you 

are over 50 you will be more than welcome to come 

and play with us every week or as often as you can 

make it during the year. It is a great social morning 

out and a growing group of members also attend 

lunch afterwards at one of our sponsors restaurants 

afterwards and I am sure they would make you 

welcome there as well. 

 

For those that would like to go away and represent 

our club in the North East District Veterans Golf 

Association you will need to be over 55 years. 

There is an affiliation fee of $12.00 per year and 

cost of game is $17.00. Cheap way to get to play 

other clubs in the region and meet new people. 

 

Just a reminder for those that were NEDVGA 

members last year our affiliation fees are due this 

year by end of January 2021. For those that wish to 

rejoin please catch up with either Bill O’Brien or 

Mike Monro over the next 2 weeks. If you do not 

wish to join again could you please let us know. 

 

Hope everyone has a great 2021. 

 

 

 

Welcome to Jubilee 

 
 

New JGC Captain Glenn Ryan with a friend. 
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Victorian Four-Ball 
The Vic Four-Ball championship is open to all 

golfers who are members of affiliated clubs and 

have a handicap. The championship involves men’s, 

women’s and mixed sections and is played in two 

parts: 18-hole qualifying events and a 36-hole state 

final. 

For metropolitan qualifiers, pairs will nominate 

their three preferred venues through the online 

registration process and Golf Australia will 

endeavour to allocate pairs according to preference 

as closely as possible. 

Pairs will again be able to enter as many regional 

qualifiers as they wish with the field decided by 

entries as received. 
 

Eligibility: Males with a handicap below 35.4 and 

females with a handicap below 45.4 
 

Entry Fee: $90 per pair for each regional qualifier 

/ $70 per pair for host club members at all regional 

qualifiers (all inc. GST) 
 

The Four-ball entries are done online. 

The closing date for entries is 5
th

 Feb 2021 at 

9.00am or when the field is full. 

There are currently 21 pairs entered.  
    
Date of Jubilee GC Qualifier: 14

th
 February.            

Get your entries in. 

 

 
 

 Next Meeting 
of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 16

th
 of 

February  at 7.00 pm and any items you want 

addressed at that meeting should be sent in writing 

to the secretary. 

 
13

th
 December Andy Senkic (9

th
) 

10
th

 January           Eon Scott (11
th

) 

20
th

 January       Bill O’Brien (15
th

) 

23
rd

 January      Kyle Bridgeman (9
th

) 

 

Greens Report 

Fairways 

No sprigging will be done this year as it is a bit late 

in the season, this will leave a bit of surplus money 

to spend on more sprinklers to help areas around 

greens, possible around 16
th 

where the tree roots 

take a lot of the moisture away from the green, the 

11
th

, 5
th

 and 7
th

 have come on very well at this 

stage. 

 

Welcome to New Members 
The following were approved as new members. 
 

Full Members:   

 Hayden Rogers Mathew McAninly 

 Kellie Roberts  Kevin Hill 

 Daniel Stone  Brendan Reid 

 Brad Laywood  Maureen Gamble

 David Smith  Brenda Bollas 

 Jenny Henwod  Jeroen Stahle 

 

Member - Pensioner:  Eric Crutchfeld 

 

Country Member:   

 Isaac Willett  Richard Hope 

 Greg Bennett 

 

Junior (Working)   

 Alessandro Belci Brady O’Connell 

 

Junior (Student):   

Thomas Johnstone Wilson Smart 

 Patrick Hill  Callum Dart-Bell 

 Luke Grady  Jack Sleep 
 

Please make our new members welcome 
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Our Past President Melody Adams giving the 

course some tender loving care when rain held up 

play on Australia day. 

 

Membership Cards 
If you haven’t collected your Membership Card and 

receipts yet, please do so. 

They are in a plastic tray, on the table with the red 

tablecloth, near the results board, in the Clubhouse. 

 

Jubilee Golf Club 

Annual Tournament 
Save the date/s. 

 

Thursday March 4
th

  Ladies’ 18 hole Stroke 

Friday March 5
th

   4BBB Stableford 

Saturday March 8
th

   Men’s 18/27 hole Stroke 

Sunday March 9
th

   Mixed Pinhurst 

Monday March 10
th

   3 Person Ambrose 

 

 Maximum handicap for men – 36  

 Maximum handicap for women – 45  

 Countbacks and other disputes, including 

playing conditions will be decided by the 

Committee whose decision is final. 

 A valid golf link number must accompany 

all entries. 

~ Australia Day ~ 

Ambrose Winners 

 
Cameron McMahen, Steve Siggers, Ben Van Den 

Akker and Andrew Hodson ~ Score 58
5
/8   

 

 
Kay O’Shea, Glenn Ryan, Di Murphy and Joe 

Marjanovic ~ Score 56 
3
/4 

 

 
Best dressed team: ‘The South Africans’ 

Yogie & Les Naidoo, Willem and Erika Lombard 
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